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              Holy Trinity C of E Primary
              NEWSLETTER- 27th June 2025
      www.holytrinitycofeseatoncarew.co.uk
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                                              E-mail: admin@hpoolholytrinity.org.uk
Dates for Your Diary

3rd -4th July 
Y4 Camping

4th July

Reception Collective Worship

9th July 
Year 6 Leavers Service in Church

9th &10th July   Year 6 Performance in school - at 5pm

11th July
Apollo Arts Live Music Event 



and Summer Fair Afternoon 

17th July
Year 5 Collective Worship 

18th July 
Year 6 Leavers Assembly (AM)

21st July
School Closes for Summer
1st Sep 

School Opens

24th Oct
School Closes for Half Term

3rd Nov 
School Opens

19th Dec
School Closes for Christmas

5th Jan

School Opens
IMPORTANT INFORMATION

Can I please remind all parents that we are a nut free school. If your child brings a packed lunch to school, even as a 'one off' for a school trip it is essential that they do not bring any items which contain nuts or seeds, or traces of nuts. This includes products such as Nutella spread and brunch bars. We have both staff and pupils who are allergic to nuts which can cause severe allergic reactions if they come into contact with nuts or products containing nuts physically or even air born.  In order to keep all members of our school community safe it is extremely important that children do not 'swap'or give away items from their lunches with other children.  As well as nut allergies we also have a number of other children with allergies to other foods, which can also cause severe reactions if exposed to these products. We have discussed the issue of 'swapping foods’ with all children in school and would appreciate this message being reiterated at home.

Farewell and Good Luck

It is with great sadness that we announce the early retirement of Mrs Gibson, our much loved and respected Year 6 Teaching assistant.  She will leave at the end of this term alongside our Year 6 class leavers. She has been part of our 'Team Trinity' since 2007 and has supported many children and teachers over the years. She will be a great loss to our team. We are sure you will all join us in thanking her for her long and loyal support to our school community and all the hard work and dedication that she has put in over the years. We are all very jealous that she is becoming a lady of leisure and wish her a long, happy and healthy retirement.
We will also be saying a fond farewell to Father Philip in July as he also takes retirement. He has been our vicar and a member of our school Academy Council for a number of years. He has been an integral part of our worship and spiritual journey as a school and has been kind enough to support us on educational visits and RE lessons. He will be moving away from Seaton to start the next chapter of his life.  We thank him for his years of support and wish him a long, happy and healthy retirement full of long walks with his new dog.
Late Arrivals /Collections

There are a large number of pupils who are arriving after the gates close at 8.30 am and being registered late each morning.  Can we remind parents/carers that gates open at 8:20am and close at 8:30am for a prompt start to the school day. The gate is closed after the member of staff hears the electronic bell to signal the start of the school day. If the gate is closed, then parents/carers must bring the child/children to the main office and sign them in.  We have also had a number of late collections at the end of the day. If you are going to be delayed in collecting for any reason, please contact the school office. Late arrivals are monitored with the Local Authority Attendance Officer during our termly register check.

Tees Valley Athletics

On Wednesday, this week, three of our Y5/Y6 pupils represented Hartlepool at the Tees Valley Athletics Final. Two of our children successfully achieved a bronze and silver medal for their event and overall Hartlepool took second place out of the seven towns that took part. An excellent achievement for our children and the town.  Well done to those who took part.
Year 3 Museum Visit

On Wednesday, Year 3 enjoyed a visit to Durham Oriental Museum as part of their History topic, 'The Ancient Egyptians'. They had the opportunity to explore artefacts from the Ancient Egyptian time period and met a real mummy previously held in a museum in Cairo!
Sports Day

Weather permitting Sports Day will go ahead on the main school field on Tuesday 8th July 2025.  Years 1, 2 & 3 will take place between 9.00am-10.30am.  Years 4, 5 & 6 will take place between 10:30am-12noon. We would love parents to join us to cheer the children on. Please keep a look out on ClassDojo for further updates.

PTA School Summer Disco

The PTA School summer disco is on Monday 14th July. 
This event is £2 per child, payable in cash only on the day.  

Nursery/Reception/Year1/Year2 – 3pm till 4pm. (Please send party clothes into school in a carrier bag with child’s name on). 

Year3/Year4/Year5/Year6  –  
  4pm  till   5pm.

Year 6 Edinburgh Residential

Y6 enjoyed their residential trip to Edinburgh last week. The weather was extremely kind to them. They managed to pack so much in to this visit including Edinburgh Zoo, Mary Kings Close, Camera Obscura, National Museum of Scotland, Edinburgh Castle, Ten Pin Bowling and finally Dynamic Earth. They walked lots and were glad of the weekend to rest and recharge ready for their final few weeks at Primary School.

Year 6 Netball

On Thursday this week, eight Y6 pupils attended a development Netball session at High Tunstall. This was skills based and supported by Sports leaders from English Martyrs, High Tunstall and students from 6th Form College who shared their expertise. A really lovely morning was had by all.

Packed lunches

If your child has a packed lunch, we ask that you do not provide them with sweets, chocolate bars or confectionery items which includes yogurts which include sweets such as buttons corner desserts.  Fizzy drinks or energy drinks in cans or bottles are not allowed.  We ask that you do not provide your child with Nutella/nut -based chocolate spread, peanut butter, nuts/seeds or any other nut -based products.  This is for health and safety purposes as we have children and adults in school who have severe allergies.

Healthy Lunchbox checklist
· A good portion of starchy food, e.g. thick wholemeal bread, chapatti, pita packet, pasta or rice.
· Plenty of fruit and vegetables, e.g. an apple, satsuma, handful of cherry tomatoes, carrot sticks, mini can of fruit in natural juice.
· Portion of milk or dairy food, e.g. individual cheese portion, pot of yoghurt (without confectionary e.g. muller corner yoghurts)
· Portion of lean meat, fish or alternative, ham, chicken, beef, tuna, egg, humus or bean/lentil salad.
· A drink of fruit juice, milk or water 

If you do provide crisps or savoury biscuits (such as mini cheddars) or packets of mini biscuits / mini cake bar, as part of a packed lunch, please limit them to one portion.  Please ensure that items such as grapes are sliced in half length ways to reduce choke hazards and that children can open all packets and peel fruit independently.  All uneaten food and litter will be returned home inside boxes so that you can monitor what your child has eaten.  We store boxes on trollies so please ensure that your child uses a standard sized lunch bag/box which will fit on the trolley.  The trollies are not refrigerated so you may wish to use a mini freezer pack to keep items cold and fresh.
Love Your Neighbour


As Yourself








